

	






Dear Parents/Carers,
I hope that you and your families are all well and that you have managed to enjoy some time together over the summer enjoying some of the beautiful weather we have had. 

Please see the information above for details about what the children in Year One will be learning in the Autumn Term. The first week back will be focused on settling back in, reconnecting with each other, learning new rules and routines and exploring a new classroom set up in Helvellyn. 

Teaching and learning in Year One

Over the past couple of years Bowfell Class has grown in many ways, therefore from next week we will be welcoming Miss Zoe Eastham to our team as an additional class teacher. Miss Eastham enjoyed two successful placements at Levens throughout her teacher training year in 2018/2019. She is an energetic, passionate and creative class teacher who will be an asset to our team. Miss Eastham will be working alongside Mrs Haslam and teaching in both Year One and in Reception and Nursery. Mrs Mackereth and Mrs Harwood will also be supporting the teaching and learning in Year One this year. 
Lunches
Please discuss with your child the lunch menu for each day before they come into school to ensure they understand the options available and are happy with their choice.

Clothing

Please ensure your child is suitably dressed for the weather each day which may include bringing a coat, sun hat and cream to school at the beginning of the term. Please ensure your child has sun cream applied in the morning and if they need more during the day then a bottle which is named can be brought into school and left (please note they cannot be sent home each day). Please ensure your child has a pair of wellies and a puddlesuit/waterproofs which can be left in school. 

PE
PE for Year one this year will be on Thursdays and Fridays. Please can your child come to school on these days dressed in their PE kits which they will remain in for the day. 

Reading books

When we finished in March we sent the children home with several books which I know some of you have exchanged with other families in the class. Please can you ensure that the original books you were sent home with are the same ones which you are returning; this helps us enormously with ensuring we get all the books returned correctly. It is also important that any titles your child has read are recorded in their yellow record; failure to do this may result in them being sent home a book which they have already read unless we have a record of them previously having read it. 

We will be sending up to three reading books home on a Monday for you to read with your child throughout the week. Please ensure all three are returned each Friday so that we are able to send them home with other children the following Monday. We encourage you to read with your child little and often; 5-10 minutes each day is ideal. We also encourage children to re-read texts to help develop fluency, comprehension and confidence. 

Letters

Any slips that need returning can be placed in the basket which a member of staff will have by the Bowfell gate each morning. Please can your child place them in the basket as they enter the gate; we will not routinely be checking book bags for returned slips/letters. 
We are so excited to welcome your child back to school and realise that some children haven’t been in school since March and may be feeling a little nervous or unsure about their return. Please be rest-assured that the Bowfell team will do everything they can to once again make your child feel welcome, safe and happy in school and have lots of fun learning experiences. Mrs Haslam will be eagerly awaiting the arrival of Year One on the playground on Wednesday morning!
Please do get in contact with me via the class email address if you have any queries or concerns: Bowfell@levens.cumbria.sch.uk

Many thanks for your continued support.

Kind regards,

Mrs Haslam and the Bowfell Team 



Bowfell Class


Autumn Term Overview 2020


 Year One








Maths





Number:


Place Value within 10


Number and place value within 20


Addition & Subtraction within 20


     Geometry:


Shape





Number of the week


Maths area as part of continuous provision





English


Story focus for Autumn: 





Have you filled a bucket today?


Stick Man





Phases 2/3/4/5 phonics


Independent phonics activities and games during continuous provision time


1:1 reading


Writing labels, lists and captions


Sentence composition and basic punctuation


Handwriting/letter formation


Story-telling and story mapping using Talk for Writing approach


Non-fiction writing about the seasons


Reading area









































Science


Seasons and day length


Music


Singing expressively and creatively by singing songs and speaking chants and rhymes


RSHE


Families and friendships


Safe relationships


Respecting ourselves and others








Art


The work of Kandinsky – colour, pattern, line and shape


PE


Yoga


Multi-skills


Gymnastics


Invasion games (hockey focus)


RE


Celebrations


Christian Value:


Thankfulness








History


Events beyond living memory commemorated through festivals /anniversaries –


Remembrance Day


Bonfire Night


Geography


Weather -


Seasonal and daily weather patterns in the UK


Location of hot and cold areas of the world in relation to the equator and north and south poles.
























































